Ministry of Lands Housing and Country Planning
PRESS RELEASE

MOLHCP, Tuesday August 10 2021:- It has come to the notice of the Government
of Sierra Leone through the Ministry of Lands, Housing and Country Planning that
certain individuals are encroaching into the 462.7 Acres of Land belonging to
Fourah Bay College (FBC), University of Sierra Leone, stretching from Mount
Aureol, Leicester/Gloucester to Tree Planting communities.

The public is hereby informed that the land in question is the lawful property of
the University of Sierra Leone. The Government of Sierra Leone, in collaboration

with the Administration of the University has commenced action to secure the
said land.

All encroachers are therefore warned to immediately demolish all structures

and/or vacate the land to avoid embarrassment or loss of property during the
exercise,

The general public is equally cautioned to desist from or discontinue any
transaction pertaining to the piece of land in question as all necessary actions to
recover the land belonging to the University of Sierra Leone would be taken.




